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The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Catherine de Barnes Lane and Bickenhill 
Village) (Various Maximum Speed Limits) Order 2025 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Catherine de Barnes Lane and Clock Lane, 
Bickenhill) (Total Prohibition of Waiting) Order 2025 

The Metropolitan Borough of Solihull (Catherine de Barnes Lane, Bickenhill) 
(Prohibition of Driving and Prohibition of Entry) Order 2025 

 
Statement of Reasons 

 
The road layout at this location has been changed to accommodate the M42/J6 improvements and 
the construction of the new A4545 dual carriageway.  
As a result, the speed limits, waiting restrictions and a moving traffic order need to be amended due 
to the National Highways scheme’s impact on the local road network, as shown on the attached 
plans. 
Proposals for an 20mph speed limit in Bickenhill Village have been included within this work to 
address any possible issues which may arise because of the new works.  
It is recommended that the proposals shown on plans 9615a, 9615b & 9615c be implemented. 

PAUL TOVEY 
Head of Highway Management 
Solihull Metropolitan Borough Council 
Manor Square, Solihull, B91 3QB 
tro@solihull.gov.uk  
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